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I am writing on behalf of the Association of National Advertisers (ANA) to express our serious concern about the ICANN proposal to greatly expand the number of gTLDs.

We filed comments last month describing our specific issues with this proposal and the impact it could have on the ability of marketers to protect their brands in a global marketplace. In addition to the substantive questions raised in those comments, we have some concerns about the level of commitment from ICANN to seriously consider all of the comments from the business community and the US government before proceeding further with this proposal.

Specifically, we were perplexed by the comments made by Kieren McCarthy, general manager of public participation for ICANN, in an online discussion about the proposal.

See: http://www.circleid.com/posts/icann_gtld_proposal_hits_wall_now_what/#4872
Those comments appear to marginalize and discount the serious issues raised by a large number of companies, business groups including ANA and even the United States government.  The proposal could cost marketers millions of dollars and the letter from the Department of Commerce’s National Telecommunications and Information Administration (NTIA) specifically questioned whether a serious cost/benefits analysis had been addressed and determined.  Yet Ms. McCarthy argued that “just one stakeholder group is unhappy – which means it should be comparatively easy to assuage their concerns.”

The business community is not monolithic, so to be dismissive of a wide outpouring of views from the many segments of the business sector was disappointing.  In addition, the business community pointed out that in a number of areas, consumer interests could be damaged as well.  Further, the suggestion that the US government’s stated concerns are merely a reflection of the outlook of the business community is simplistic and troubling.

We hope these comments do not reflect the true sentiment of ICANN or the commitment to seriously analyze the specific detailed points expressed by a broad range of commenters, both from the business community and the US government.  This proposal has serious implications for both businesses and consumers and demands further analysis and input.  In that regard, we were heartened by the January 9 update and the commitment from Paul Levin that: “All the comments and concerns will be considered and a response will be provided.”  Nonetheless, a real and careful analysis is needed before any further steps are taken.
We look forward to continuing to work with you on this matter.  Please contact me at djaffe@ana.net or (202) 296-1883 if you have any questions.
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